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P E T E R  K I R K W O O D  C o m m o d o r e 

 
 
 

Report from the Commodore  
 
We had a very successful launch of the fleet this past 
Saturday-  big thank you to all members who 
participated.   Nice to get the job done all in one day!   
 
The board passed a motion at our last meeting to limit 
the area on the patio where members can smoke or vape 
to an area to be marked off on the east side of the deck 
near the door.   No smoking signs will be posted in all 
other areas and will be enforced.  
 
So great to see club activities starting up in earnest.   
Sailing school, club racing etc.   Please check the 
calendar and participate in the events of your choice.   
Please note Sail Past is set for June 9.   Come and 
salute your commodore!!   We will have the blessing of 
the boats and weather permitting, we will be able to 
actually sail past. 
 
The town marina office is advertising a flare disposal day 
for May 12 – something to keep in mind. 
 
Be safe on the water, have fun and cheers to a great 
summer! 
  

Peter    
commodore@bhyc.on.ca 
 
 
 

 

Last Call for Roster 2018 Updates 
 
Does your roster information need updating? 
Peter McDougall is preparing the new 2018 roster 
and asks that any member whose information has 
changed from the 2017 Roster, please advise Peter 
by E-mail as to the latest details (address; phone; 
boat type, name, mooring; etc.)  
Peter McDougall 
p.mcdougall@lobmail.ca 

 

 
 
  



 

  



REINIER VAN DER WAGON Vice Commodore  

Before launch it was good to see Grad Dewar, Mike Mills and Dale Ward take it upon themselves to empty the 
garbage bins in the yard. Yes, these things are always overflowing until someone takes the initiative to empty them 
out. That’s the spirit of a self-help Club! Thank you, gentlemen. 

Our launch is over and although it was damp everything worked out well. This was due to a great team effort of the 
Launch Work Party under the leadership of Rob Watt, Steve Kernohan, John McMullen, and Adrian Hanley and 
valuable assistance from Chris Burcher and Richard Bissonnette. A big thank you to Barbara Keeley-Watt, who 
organized coffee, hot chocolate and eats throughout the day from Tim Hortons, to Tim Hortons in Bronte who 
provided a large part of their product for free, to Joan Spares and her team, who organized a great lasagna, salads, 
garlic bread and cookies for lunch, and finally to Stein Pederson, for organizing the House and cleaning up our 
mess once we were all done.                                                                                                                                            

You will notice that we are trying out a different layout of the yard for the sailing season. Ron Barr has taken the 
lead on this. The aim of the change is make both ramps, the visitors’ dock and the mast crane easily accessible to 
all categories of our members. It is a change and we all know that for most of us it takes time to adapt to change. 
We appreciate your patience and cooperation and are happy to receive your constructive criticism as we try to fine 
tune it. Should it turn out that the new layout is not an improvement, then we can always go back to the previous 
one. 

On Sunday after the launch, we had a yard clean-up. Thank you to the team that showed up – James Roper, Cam 
Watt, Andrew Leslie, Barbara Keeley-Watt, John McClay & Son, Victor Grimble and others whose names escape 
me at the moment (no disrespect meant if I forgot to mention you – only my old age creeping up on me). The lawn 
that was destroyed by the Bobcat was levelled, reseeded, fertilized and watered. Please take care when you do 
things in this area. 

Please come and collect your cradle pads, cradle bits and pieces, ladders, covers, blocking, etc., as soon as 
possible as they will be moved closer to the garbage bin and out of the yard in the next few weeks. If you want to 
store anything in the yard, fill in an application or make an arrangement with me or Ron Barr and pay the fees, 
thank you.  

Your CKP sub-committee have been hard at work and have painted, installed padding and numbers on the racks. It 
looks better and will be gentler on the craft that are stored in the racks and it will assist us to keep track of who is 
storing with the club. Maybe we can start planning to do something similar with our mast rack. 

Barbara Dermott, Stewart Wigg and Mary Johannesson have volunteered to be on the Gardening sub-committee. 
Gardening implements are being organized and we hope to take a run at some of the flower beds on Saturday, May 
5, 2018. A call is out for volunteers to do a couple of hours on that date starting at ten. There will be many to follow. 

Training for those who want to operate the mast crane and who have not received this training in the past will have 
to attend a one-hour presentation on a Saturday morning. Schedule to be announced shortly. In the meantime. 
Please feel free to ask qualified members to carry out hoisting for you if you need to step your mast. 

 

Remember to contact me if you have any questions. 
 

Reinier  
vicecommodore@bhyc.on.ca 
 

 



 

B A R R Y  J A S P E R  Rear Commodore Sail 
 

Welcome to spring everyone, looking good, lots of masts springing up down both sides of the creek. 

Thanks to Cam and Jamie busy monitoring the club race registration and racing website that we all rely on, 
throughout the year. 
 
Club racing is ready, the NOR and the SI’s are posted and registration is well underway, still a lot of 
procrastinators. If you have not done so, and expect to have a fleet to race against, better get the lead out, go 
to the schedule button on the website, and please register on line. 

PHRF certificates will be available in due course and can be found at www.phrf-lo.com  

I have race class flags, if anyone needs them, see me after the first club race or at the Special meeting. 

Racing opens with the Ice Breaker, May 5th, this race is open to anyone that is ready, registration and 
instructions are on the website. 

Planning is continuing for Bronte Rocks, see Mariella Carvallo if you are able to help on the committee. 

GHYRA Regatta Week, June 30th to July 5th, registration is open on line, via the facebook page, or see Chris 
Burcher for more information. 

Scheduling is still underway for TGIF races, please see Mike Mills if you can help out organising these fun 
races. 

Many thanks to Mike Paulson, for putting together the cruising schedule, the first cruise is May 19th to RHYC. 

All the races and regattas, from here and around the lake, are on the BHYC website calendar, so you can plan 
your whole season out easily. 

There will be an additional, joint OYS, OC, BHYC, Oakville challenge cup series, which will include 5 races. 
Two Sundays in June hosted by OYS, two Sundays in September hosted by BHYC, and the Easter Seals race. 

The first race will be May 27th, I will circulate and post details and SI’s, as soon as I receive them from OYS. 

Most important, mark in your calendar, June 9th will be the annual Sail-Past, and the blessing of the fleet. An 
opportunity to celebrate the privileges that we take for granted, the challenges and rewards of being out on the 
water.  A chance for the cruisers and racers and power-boaters to rub shoulders, with each other, and the 
visiting dignitaries from our area. 

 
I A N  C O N E Y  Membership Director 
 
I’m back from my heart surgery in February. Just 
waiting for the all-clear from the surgeon to resume 
normal activity. That should happen the first week of 
May. From then I hope to get back up to speed as 
quickly as possible. 

I would like to thank all those who so ably took care 
of Memberships while I was recuperating. Richard 
and Peter you guys are wonderful! 

Cheers, 

Ian 
Membership@bhyc.on.ca 
 

See you all on the water……. 

 Barry    

rcsail@bhyc.on.ca 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



PETER WELLS Rear Commodore of Training 
 
 
We had a successful Learn to Sail open house on the 7th 
of April, registration is going well, and we are at about the 
same level as last year.  The club was successful in 
getting a grant for some of the instructor wages from the 
Federal Government which will help the Sailing School 
financial situation significantly.  

We are in the process of preparing the C420 dinghies 
and some of the coach boats for use by the Ontario 
Sailing Association for their Instructor Training program 
which starts on the weekend of the 5-6th of May.  This 
program will be operating out of the club until the end of 
June except for the Sail Past weekend and provides 
another welcome source of income for the club.  

The racing team will start training during the second 
week of May and there are two regattas which the team 
will enter at the end of the month.  We have received 
delivery of our new Zim C420. 

We will be running the Home School Program during the 
month of June where youngsters who are home schooled 
learn to sail in Optis two afternoons per week for the 
month.  

I would encourage any members who have children or 
teenagers (includes grandchildren, nephews and nieces) 
who want to learn to sail to register them in the Learn to 
Sail program as soon as possible as some of the 
sessions are almost full already. Don’t forget to get the 
code for the member’s discount of 15% which can be 
obtained by talking to myself, Ally Dandy our head coach 
or is kept behind the bar. 

Peter Wells 
rctraining@bhyc.on.ca 
 
 
 

 

 

DON HARKNESS Treasurer 
 
 
Proposals from a number of audit firms were received 
following the issuance of a Request for Proposal.  A 
motion was made at the spring meeting to change 
auditors for the 2018 year end and approved by the 
members.   

We are in the process of reconciling volunteer hours 
worked to the membership requirements for 2017.  Any 
members who appear to be short hours will be 
contacted prior to being issued an invoice.  As a 
reminder all membership categories with the exception 
of Junior, Crew and Out of Town are required to 
volunteer 25 hour per year or pay $35/hr.   

For 2018 we will be updating each member’s volunteer 
hours in the late spring and again in the early fall to 
ensure each of you has an updated record of the 
volunteer hours you have submitted.   Please be sure to 
submit your hours on a timely basis.  Hours can be 
submitted online through the club website (preferred 
method) or by completing a paper form available from 
the bar.  

 BHYC is a volunteer club.  Our only paid staff are bar 
servers and sailing school instructors.  All other 
activities and services provided by the club are 
performed by member volunteers.  There is no shortage 
of tasks to be completed throughout the year which 
cover a wide spectrum of member interests and talents.   
If you have any concerns about how to complete your 
volunteer hours, please speak to any member of the 
board of directors who will be happy to help you find a 
spot to volunteer.  

Don Harkness 
teasurer@bhyc.on.ca 

 



 



The Power of the word “Starboard” 

“Oracle” (AC35 length 55 feet)        vs         “Flutterbye” (BER1127 OPT I length 7.7 feet) 
 

It has been quite a while since D’Arcey (Hilgenberg) Betschart has been at BHYC.  Those members who 
remember her, know her as an active sailor and a kid always hanging out at the club.  Eventually she taught sailing 
to club members and their children.  Today D’Arcey and Roger have a beautiful 12-year-old daughter, Rachael, 
who is totally addicted to sailboat racing.  Santa brought her an OPTI when she was 8 years and today she is 
seriously into racing, but her Mom ensures that she keeps up her violin playing and that she continues to work on 
receiving her black belt in Karate. 

In June 2017, Bermuda, which is D’Arcey’s home now, hosted the American’s Cup 35.  Herb and Brigitte, 
D’Arcey’s Mom and Dad, enjoyed the racing and various activities along with the tourists and locals.  On the last 
day of competition, the remaining contenders were The Emerates Team NZ and Oracle U.S.A.   During 
intermission, before the finale, the contenders did their last-minute checks, while the Bermuda sailing Kids, in the 
meantime, entertained everyone with their OPTI competition.  There was this one little OPTI, BER1127, that 
happened to be on a collision course with Oracle.  Rachael, being an “almost seasoned” racer, figured Oracle was 
getting too close for comfort, so she hollered “Starboard” to the Oracle skipper, who duly changed course and gave 
her right of way.  Oracle made a 360 and pulled up next to her for a quick chat and a good luck in her race.  
Rachael has been friends with the crews of all contenders, (like Mother, like Daughter).  The photographer is Sam 
Greenfield from the Oracle chaser boat.  On the way home, Rachael said to her Grandmother, Brigitte: “Nana, I 
had right of way, so I called on them.  Those are the rules!” 

Note:  Rachel did reasonably well in Argentina - upper 30s out of 190 boats and has competed in Uruguay.  

Article submitted by Natalie Bullard 



 

Annual Darts Challenge 2018 
We Are the Champions 

 
 

 

The BHYC sharpshooters were under intense pressure 
leading up to the annual darts challenge between BHYC 
and Lakeshore Yacht Club. Ownership of the challenge 
trophy has see-sawed since inception with both clubs 
winning it about the same number of times. It should 
have been our turn to win last year, but the darts deities 
were unkind to us.  With additional practices leading up 
to the challenge event, the stage was set for the darts 
version of March Madness with the BHYC 
sharpshooters determined to be this year’s champions. 

On Sunday, March 4th, BHYC hosted the first round of 
the challenge. “Show no mercy” was our mantra. As 
reigning champions, the LSYC teams arrived looking 
very confident. They left looking very dejected. We lived 
up to our mantra and had a commanding ten game lead 
at the end of this first round. We were certainly the 
winners in the delicious food category too. Steve and 
Dan showed off their culinary expertise in providing the 
main course. Graham’s fudge was a much sought-after 
treat. Big thanks go to everyone who helped with the set 
up and clean up – it was a terrific team effort. 

On Sunday, March 25th, LSYC hosted the final round of 
the challenge. While we were buoyed by the ten-game 
lead, the LSYC teams had home advantage – their 
boards and their game. We knew we would be in for a 
hard-fought contest.  LSYC whittled away at our lead 
until a mere two games separated us at the half-way 
point. However, this year the BHYC sharpshooters 
would not be denied victory and we won the challenge 
by six games.  

Our champion BHYC sharp shooters are: Elsa Beattie, 
Graham Beattie, Diana Bissonnette, Mary Ellen Bockler, 
Sandra Brans, Barb Dermot, Rona Devreese, Grad 
Dewar, Steve Firth, Jimmy Grant, Phil Gelsheimer, Pat 
Jeffrey, Dan LaFerriere, John McMullen, Brian Miller, 
Mike Mills, Mike Paulson, Dave Platt, Jim Pollock, Sam 
Spares, Phil Spink, Renate Weidner and Bob Yorke.     

In handing over the trophy, Rob Trumble of LSYC, 
made a gracious speech which included a friendly 
warning that LSYC would be looking to take back the 
trophy in the next challenge series. No problem – the 
BHYC sharpshooters will be ready to foil that plan. 

 
Submitted by   
Graham Beattie and Sandra Brans 

 
Spring Arrived & Finally Launch 

Preparation started! 
 

 
 

 

 



 



J O A N  S P A R E S  S o c i a l  D i r e c t o r  
April was a quiet month for Social activities as some of 
us attempted to get our boats ready (amidst the cold, 
snow and an ice storm!).  Thanks goes out to Paw 
Prints, Passage, and Lola for hosting Friday night apps 
this past month.  Our last appetizer night of the season 
was April 27th with Social “raiding the donation jug” to 
provide members with a combination of hot and cold 
apps.  See you again next winter when we will restart 
our Friday night appetizers! 

Towards the end of May, an email will be sent out 
regarding Sailpast; this year we would like to serve a 
Sailpast dinner.  Doing so will mean that we will 
require a few talented chefs at the BBQs as well as 
other volunteers.  A minimum of 25 to 30 members 
attending is necessary in order to make the dinner a 
successful (and fun!) event.  Please keep this in mind 
as you plan your Sailpast day! 

Meanwhile, here’s to a great boating season!!! 

 

CORMEAL CASSEROLE (Kristen Rowley) 

1/2 cup melted butter 
2 eggs, beaten 
1 (8.5 ounce) package dry corn bread mix  
1 (15 ounce) can whole kernel corn, drained  
1 (14.75 ounce) can creamed corn  
1 cup sour cream  
 

Preheat oven to 350 degrees F and lightly grease a 
9x9 inch baking dish.  In a medium bowl, combine 
butter, eggs, corn bread mix, whole and creamed corn 
and sour cream - spoon mixture into prepared dish.  
Bake for 45 minutes in the preheated oven, or until the 
top is golden brown 

 

SKIP THE DISHES! 
 
 

As sailing (and racing!) season approaches, you might 
want to take advantage of various menus that our local 
restaurants offer.  If you are not already familiar with 
"Skip the Dishes", you can look it up and learn more 
about it:  

https://www.skipthedishes.com/oakville/restaurants 

Many restaurants in and around Bronte use this 
service and for a very reasonable delivery fee.  Here is 
a list of some of the closest restaurants, many of which 
charge less than $4 for delivery!  Simply order online 
with Skip the Dishes and have your food delivered to 
the Club! 

Hero Burgers - Lakeshore Road West Bronte 

Pizza Pienza - Lakeshore Road West Bronte 

Zara’s - Bronte Lakeshore Road West 

Anora’s - Lakeshore Road West Bronte 

Nonna's Oven - Rebecca at Lakeshore Woods  

South St Burger - Burloak Drive, across and North 
from near Tim Hortons 

Freshii - Burloak Drive, across and North from near 
Tim Hortons 

Kelsey's, Chorizo, Swiss Chalet, Montana's and 
Milestones - all in the Riocan Plaza on Burloak at the 
QEW 

Joan 
social@bhyc.on.ca 

 



JUNE 18 – 22, 2018 
VIP SAILING WEEK 
BRONTE HARBOUR YACHT CLUB 

Our Club’s biggest community event every year and once again 

we are looking for skippers, boats and crew to help on the water, 

in the clubhouse and at Fifty Point (with any luck).  Once again 

Email sign-up is the only way to register; vip@bhyc.on.ca.  You 

will receive a confirmation from Ole Sigvardt.  Please come 

out,help and pray for normal water levels.  

We invite visually impaired people from all over the GTA for five 

days of fun day-sailing, a cruise to Fifty Point Marina and a day of 

racing.  Participants learn the fundamentals of sailing on 30 foot 

keel boats, seamanship basics, and some basic racing 

techniques. The week ends with a race around audible marks. 

 

Bronte Harbour 
Yacht Club hosts 
Ontario's largest 

Visually Impaired 
Learn to Sail 

Program. 
____ 

41st annual Visually 
Impaired Program 

____ 

looking for skippers, 
boats and crew to 

help on the water, in 
the clubhouse and at 
Fifty Point (with any 

luck). 

____ 

Email sign-up is the 
only way to register; 

vip@bhyc.on.ca. 

 

  

 



 
B A R B A R A  K E E L E Y - W A T T  
P u b l i c i t y  D i r e c t o r  
 
A huge thank you to Dermot Fogarty, Tim Horton’s Bronte, 
who kept us topped up with Hot Chocolate & Coffee on 
launch day. 

BHYC has been selected to paint a Muskoka Chair which 
will be displayed in Bronte Village over the summer 
months.  Looking for volunteers to paint the chair.  The 
design is done, now we just need the creative painters to 
get to work!   

Our Open House -Boat Gear Yard Sale is May 26 – Look 
out those boat bits and pieces you’re not using and book 
your table.  BBQ Burgers & Beer $10.00 Lunch – we need 
2 volunteers to help out with the BBQ.  

Thanks to everyone who placed an online order for the 
BHYC 2018 Regalia.   This is our first online custom 
regalia order; and so far, so good, our plan is not to hold 
any inventory at the clubhouse.  For those who did place 
an order watch your inbox, we will advise when your 
regalia is ready for pick up at the club.  Expected delivery 
is before Sail Past. 

Check the online calendar for regular updates on club 
activities. 

 
Have a good May everyone! 

Barbara 
publicity@bhyc.on.ca 

 

A Special Thanks to our launch day 

sponsor Tim Horton’s 

 

 

 

 
M I K E  P A U L S O N  C r u i s i n g  
D i r e c t o r  
 
I'm writing this after the most beautiful weekend in 
months. It seemed as though everyone in the club 
were in the yard working on their boats. There are just 
five days to launch and you can feel the anticipation in 
the air. 

We had a fantastic cruisers pot luck dinner on the 7th 
April. Approximately 45-50 people attended and 
several of them filled out the signup sheets for the 
2018 cruises. Special thanks to all the members who 
brought food, appetizer's, mains and desserts. It was 
all delicious. Also, thanks to Dave Platt for putting 
together a cruising video which was enjoyed while we 
ate and   socialized. 

We are still working on organizing more for later in the 
year and as we finalize them we'll send out a notice. 

The cruise to RHYC on the Victoria long weekend may 
have to be changed, I have heard reports that the 
RHYC docks were damaged during the recent storms. 
I'm waiting to hear from them and when I do I'll send 
out a notice. 

I think that's all the news for now, everyone have a 
safe launch, 

Mike 
Cruising@bhyc.on.ca 
 
 

S T E I N  P E D E R S E N  H o u s e  
D i r e c t o r  
The carpets have just been cleaned, more spring 
cleaning to do…baseboards, fixtures. 

Graham Beatty graciously donated two bar stools.  I 
noted that many members took almost immediate 
advantage of them. 

Mike Mills has volunteered to examine the washrooms 
and suggest must do items, items that should be done 
soon, and items that would be nice to do.  All of this 
will go to the board for approval. 

House is investigating the replacement of existing deck 
furniture, stay tuned for updates. 

We had a wine tasting on launch day, I am waiting for 
the results, you may see some different wines in the 
club.  I have a feeling that we should move toward a 
few house wines and the rest to be sold by the bottle.  
I am looking for feedback on this. 

Other than that, wait for sailpast, club BBQ? 

Stein   
house@bhyc.on.ca 

 



 



 

 



 


